

Newsletter of The River Valley Flyers

Club #948

July 2017

President	Don Danczyk
Vice President/Secretary	
Treasurer	Roger Denne'e
Safety Officer	Larry Chamberlin
Web Master	
Newsletter Editor	Don Danczyk
Indoor Flying Coordinator	Roger Denne'e
Turf Technician [Field Maintenance Coordinator]	Bob O'Connor
RVF E-Mail	rivervalleyflyers@yahoo.com



From The President and Editor: It has been kind of hard to get anything done outside with all the rain we've been having in the past month or two. It has been a while since we have had so many days of wet and cool weather, and so much wind in the spring season. If you haven't been out flying much because of the weather, don't feel alone. I hope this improves in the months ahead.

The past couple of months have proved to be very busy in our club, with our Brat Fry in May and our Fun Fly in June. Both of these events are essential in supporting our club. The Brat Fry was well staffed by club members, and we had a great day for selling brats, hamburgers, and hot dogs. The crowds of customers were steady all day, and we had sold a lot of food during the day. Thank You to all who helped out with this event. Our June 10th Fun Fly was also fairly well attended despite the weather. Unfortunately, it seems we had one of the windiest days in June to have our Fun Fly, which hampered flying time that day, especially by smaller aircraft. We still had a fairly good turnout of flyers and people present

that day despite the windy weather. I still think we had a pretty good event and thanks to all who contributed to this event to help it be successful.

Field mowing is continuing on Mondays in the foreseeable future, and so far, we've been able to stay ahead with the mowing despite all the rain. Thanks to Bob O'Connor for coordinating the task of getting this job done each week, as well as the individual mowing crews for the work they are doing out there. The field is in very good shape this year.

Monday evening club night attendance has not been the best so far this year, due to the weather. Hopefully, that will pick up in the months ahead and the weather will improve for flying. Maybe we could have a club picnic in the months ahead.

I don't have much else this month, so I'll see you at the meeting on July 5th. Bring something to fly because that is what we do before and after the meetings in summer. Don

RVF June 10th Fun Fly 2017

































Upcoming Area Events

July

7/15/2017 -- Shawano, WI (C) SHAWANO RC AIRCRAFT SHOW AND FLY-IN. Site: Shawano Rc Flying Club. David Roebke CD PH: 920.822.2766

Email: newultraflyer@gmail.com.

Visit: shawanorcflyingclub.net. Sanction #17/1384. 8am-3pm, 7/16 atlernate, \$5 pilot fee, 72mhz impound. All aircraft under 55lbs welcome. Burgers, brats, soda all day, parking free. Contact John Gooding, jgooding@charter.net-safety inspection. Sponsor: SHAWANO RC FLYING CLUB

August

8/5/2017 -- Stratford, WI (C) 16TH ANNUAL DICK STRAND FUN FLY. Site: Club Field. Jim Rasmussen CD PH: 715/387-6561 Email: jimrazm@charter.net. Visit: msaero.com. Sanction #17/1483. Location; 1 1/2 miles North of Stratford on Hwy 97 N to Rock Rd then East 3/4 miles on south side of the road. 600x150' Runway open all around. All types of airplanes welcome. Food, drinks, and prizes. Sponsor: MID-STATE AEROGUIDANCE

River Valley Flyer July Meeting Notice

When: Wednesday, July 5th, 2017 @ The Flying Field.

We plan on doing some flying before the meeting which starts at 6:30 P.M. If the Weather looks like rain a notice will be sent to have the meeting at Hardees at 1821 Eighth Street in Wisconsin Rapids @ 6:30 P.M.